A letter to the Christians of Europe

"The Light of Christ shines upon all. Rediscovering the gift of light that the Gospel of Christ represents for Europe today"

Dear sisters and brothers in Christ throughout Europe,

Grace and peace to you all!

As representatives of Churches, Bishops’ Conferences, movements and ecumenical organisations, we have travelled from 44 countries to Lutherstadt-Wittenberg, Germany, the birthplace of the Reformation, an important place in the Christian tradition. We met from 15th to 18th of February 2007 to share in prayer and reflection, and to continue the process of the Third European Ecumenical Assembly (EEA3) to be held in Sibiu, Romania in September 2007.

Having committed ourselves again to this common journey, we have sought to deepen mutual trust and understanding by living, working and praying together. We have also endeavoured to foster a spirituality that is rooted in the Gospel. Through prayer and action, we continue to encourage renewed enthusiasm for our ecumenical journey. We have turned once more to our source of communion and love, the one God – Father, Son and Holy Spirit.

_______

As we begin Lent together in the Churches of East and West we invite you all, sisters and brothers, to a pilgrimage of light. We look for the light of Christ which shines in the darkness. This light invites us to recognise our darkness of mistrust, suspicion and emnity and to be reconciled in the sacred presence of Christ’s cross which transforms our darkness into the light of the resurrection. With this recognition we invite all Christians and Churches across Europe to join us in prayer, reflection and in repentance, as we seek to know and live out of the heart of Our Lord Jesus Christ who offers grace and renewal.  We are inspired to action by our theme: "The Light of Christ shines upon all. Rediscovering the gift of light that the Gospel of Christ represents for Europe today".  In humility and prayer we encourage our fellow Christians in opening their hearts to the true light of Jesus Christ and to join us in working to bring justice and hope to our continent. The light of Christ will inspire us all to work and witness to the gifts of peace, reconciliation and unity in our divided world.

As we met in Lutherstadt-Wittenberg, we were made aware of the fruits of the various national and regional events across Europe that will contribute to the EEA3 in Sibiu,. We have given thanks to God for signs of shared fellowship and continued eagerness of so many who live out their vocation of sacrificial witness in the difficult situations that still exist across our continent. We have been encouraged by the continued eagerness of so many to work for freedom and the dignity of human persons to overcome fear and despair in our communities.
We urge you to reflect and pray in Christ, for all Churches and Christians on this pilgrimage. This is a way for the whole Christian community to be involved with those who will travel to Sibiu. The light of Christ cannot be contained or diminished. Our shared prayer is that the process leading to Sibiu will be another starting point for Christians in Europe to work together, as the light of Christ spreads across Europe with renewed intensity..in all of us 
Consecrate and unite us with your Holy Spirit so that we are one in You, in the recognition and invocation of your Son. (adapted from a prayer by Phillip Melanchthon)
